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Shute Parish Council
Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute nr Axminster, Devon, EX13 7QQ
Tel:- 01404 831080		e mail:- clerk@shute.eastdevon.gov.uk

The Councillors were summoned to attend the Annual Assembly of the Parish and a meeting of Shute Parish Council held at Whitford Hall on Thursday, April 19th, 2018 starting at 7.30pm.  The following matters were discussed.		
Those present Councillors Bill Marshall, Richard Orsman, David Plowman, Ella Sweetland, Rick Wood and Cllr Ian Chubb (EDDC & DCC).  Carol Miltenburg Clerk.
There were no members of the public present , apologies were received from Mrs Parry. 

Minutes

1. Apologies for absence (Cllrs Magrane, Pearce & Rugg).  Vice Chairman Cllr Marshall took the chair in the absence of Cllr Rugg.  No declarations of interests were made.

2. The minutes of the meeting of March 8th 2018 were approved and signed by Cllr Marshall. 

3. Matters arising from previous minutes. Parishes Together Fund with Widworthy PC.  The official offer for a grant of £712 for the purchase of asphalt buckets and road wards equipment has been received from EDDC.  Cllr Marshall signed the grant acceptance form.  Cllr Sweetland advised that the telephone kiosk has now been removed for its original position.  Clerk to forward details of company supplying spare parts.  The kiosk at the war memorial has now been removed by BT.  The Council will now look at what work need to be undertaken to allow the red kiosk to be moved to it new location.  Clerk to liaise with Mr Sweetland.  Dog Poo bin Cllrs Orsman and Marshall both reported that the bin had been positively received by local residents and was being well used by dog walkers.

4. Public Forum – None present.

5. Finance.  Payments made ICCM £90.00, subscription; DALC £142.22, subscription; EDDC £13.86 bin emptying; L Marshall £22.30, snowdrops; A Bowman £8.73, road team equipment. Unanimously agreed.
Payments received EDDC £2,400.00, precept; EDDC £20.00,council tax support grant. 
The Clerk presented the preliminary annual accounts which will be taken to the internal auditor shortly and Cllr Marshall read out the conditions of the Certificate of Exemption of the Annual Governance Accountability return to the Council and this was signed.

6. Other Reports. None

7. [bookmark: _GoBack]Burial Ground update. Cllr Marshall advised that 200 snowdrops have been planted by Mrs Marshall.  The Council expressed their thanks for her efforts.  The Clerk advised she had written to the PCC concerning the potential memorial wall and was awaiting a reply.

8. Car Park. Cllr Plowman updated the Council.   Progress is slow but ongoing.  The Clerk reported that the National Trust have been contacted and is awaiting their reply.  An e mail of complaint about the parking has been received from the Landmark Trust.  They also asked if parking had been taken into consideration when DCC granted planning permission for the new classroom at the school.  The Clerk is to ask them to contact DCC direct about this.


9. Planning 002007  
18/0525/FUL - 5 Shalford Terrace Whitford – No objections;
18/0706/FUL - Land behind Hampton View, Whitford; The Council object on the grounds that there seem to be no provision to reduce run on to the road off from the proposed development.  They noted that water from the land had flooded on to Shute Road this winter.  There were also concerns about the entrance opening directly on to a blind bend with little or no visibility splay and no pavement for pedestrians.  The entrance is little used at present but this will inevitably increase with usage as holiday accommodation. 
18/0894/FUL – Samurai Buildings, Seaton Junction. – No objections.

10. Highway Matters. Flooding above Homebush – Cllr Wood advised he reported to DCC that a very large flood had blocked the lane and only larger cars could pass through. There were no signs or warnings from DCC.  Since his call DCC have advised the road will be closed for 2 days to clear culverts.  
Potholes – Cllr Chubb had reported that the Blackdowns lanes are as bad all over. DCC. New Highways officer for our area is Phillip Morgan who took over earlier this week from Helen Selby.  Colyton Tractor run – a map of the route was displayed – the route will pass through Whitford towards Musbury.  
Cllr Wood advised when the Umborn Ug would be taking place in the parish on Sunday, July 1st.  Highways have agreed to look at to repainting the zig zag lines outside Shute School. 
Ashes Road – DCC Highways believe that they are responsible for the road and will inspect it shortly.  The parish Road Warden and the road team have been asked to look at the lane and see if there is anything they can do to improve the drainage of water away from the carriageway into the ditches.

11. Correspondence received. Daily Wag (magazine) – this was circulated to the Councillors present: Villages in Action – this has been passed to the trustees of the Umborne Hall. Cllr Sweetland commented on the very successful Jazz evening recently at St Michaels church which took place under the VIA scheme; 
Cllr Orsman (now administering the Hitchcock Trust) has requested a meeting of trustees and signatories to change the bank mandate etc.  This will be organised shortly.

12. Any Other Business.  Cllr Wood reported that cars are parking on the verge in front of the bench at Easy Bridge, which is damaging the grass.  It was agreed for him to place a sign asking that vehicles park in the lay by on the other side of the bridge.  
Cllr Plowman advised that some of the houses in Hampton Court, Whitford are having their gardens badly affected by flooding from water run off from the fields behind.  It was thought best to contact the Environment Agency direct to deal with this.

Date, time & place of next Council meeting :- Thursday May 24th, Umborne Hall starting at 7.30pm including the Annual Meeting.

The meeting ended at 9.40pm
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